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David: Welcome to everybody. This is David Crow, your host of The Plant Medicine 

Summit where we are exploring the diverse uses of medicinal plants around the 
world for healing the body, the mind and the spirit, for healing and taking care of 
our families and communities. In this segment, I am very pleased to introduce a 
wonderful guest who is doing extremely important work. Rowen White is an 
indigenous seed keeper and farmer from the Mohawk people and a passionate 
activist for indigenous seed and food sovereignty. She teaches creative seed 
stewardship immersions around the world and weaves stories of seeds, food, 
culture and sacred earth stewardship on her blog Seed Songs. Rowen, welcome. 

 
Rowen: Thank you for having me, David. It's a real pleasure. 
 
David: It's been quite a while since we crossed paths in person, and I have been 

following your work from a distance and know that you are doing really 
important things in the world for taking care of our food and our medicinal 
plants and their seeds for the future and teaching people how to do that. Why 
don't we just start with a general kind of question and introduction just to let 
people know what you do? If I were to just ask, what is it exactly that you do as 
an indigenous seed keeper and farmer from the Mohawk people? 

 
Rowen: Well, that's a great place to start. I wear many hats and I come at the work first 

and foremost as an indigenous woman and as a mother who deeply cares about 
the legacy of what we leave for our children and really thinking about this work 
as it relates to have a larger lineage of humans that have carried seeds and food 
and relate to food and seed and medicine plants in a very different way than the 
mainstream. Currently, I'm the educational director and co-founder of an 
innovative seed cooperative called Sierra Seeds. We focus on hosting innovative 
creative retreats and immersions that help people to reconnect to food and seed 
and medicine plants by way of stewarding their seeds, learning how to deepen 
our understanding of the life cycles of plants and all that we can learn from them 
in that way. We've been here in our homestead where we steward ten acres and 
we have built kind of a learning center here to host people here to learn. We also 
travel really all around the world upon the invitation of many different 
communities for small farming communities and indigenous tribal communities 
to come in and help facilitate and teach these creative educational seed 
stewardship immersions. 

 



Rowen White | March 23, 2018 | p. 2 

 I also am the national project coordinator for a new program that has just 
launched, and it's called the Indigenous Seed Keepers Network. Our organization 
is called Native American Food Sovereignty Alliance and we're based out of Taos, 
New Mexico. Our homestead is in California, but I travel quite a bit. The focus of 
that work in particular is to work specifically with tribal and indigenous 
communities on looking at how we can build foundations of healthy food ways 
starting from traditional inherited seed. Most of the communities that we work 
with have an understanding of the way in which they relate to plants that is 
deeply embedded in the cultural context. Many of them see these seeds and 
these medicine plants and these food plants as part of their cosmogenealogy, as 
a part of their creation stories, as a part of something bigger and understanding 
of themselves as relatives to these plants. We've been really working to 
incorporate teaching and stewardship technique that really honor that cultural 
context, and honor people's restoring relationships to these foods and medicine 
plants that sometimes has been disrupted in the last many decades and 
centuries through colonization and acculturation and displacement. 

 
 We find the work that we do is deeply healing. When people reconnect to food 

and seed from this deeper cultural context, there is so much capacity for healing 
of our bodies and our minds and our spirits. It's deeply fulfilling work. But I 
moved around Turtle Island Northern America a lot and also get the chance to 
travel internationally to connect with other communities that are doing this vital 
work on the ground. We're doing a lot of work on connecting communities cross-
culturally and really using this, the food and seeds, as a means to engage in 
deeper conversations of healing cross-culturally. It's vibrant and vital work. I'm 
excited to share more with the larger community that's listening about how they 
can plug in and get involved. 

 
David: Wonderful. Thank you. Good introduction. I'd really like to explore this point that 

you brought up about the cultural context and the meaning of the seeds and 
how the seeds are woven into creation stories and so forth. But first, before we 
launch into that bigger subject and tie it together with medicinal plants and 
preservation of some of the very important medicines, I'm just curious, how did 
your journey bring you to this particular place of doing this work? 

 
Rowen: Well, David, it's been a really profound task for myself. It's been quite 

illuminating, and I love how in some ways these plants and this pathway have 
been guiding me for many, many, years. I grew up within a small community 
right on the New York-Canadian border, a small community called Akwesasne, 
which is a Mohawk community. Our community has deep roots with agriculture 
and with traditional ethnobotanical knowledge of medicinal plants. But through 
the last many decades in the last century, many of those life ways have been 
really disrupted as we were moved from our ancestral lands to different places 
and all the effects of acculturation. I found myself always very curious about 



Rowen White | March 23, 2018 | p. 3 

where our food came from and wanting to have my hands in the earth and plant 
gardens. The last persons in my family to really farm or connect with the earth in 
that way for a livelihood were my great grandparents. But everybody would 
laugh and say, "Oh, she's got that spirit of great grandfather Alex and great 
grandmother Rina." But when I was 17, I left home, and I found myself on an 
organic food farm, a vegetable farm. I began to just love reengaging with 
stewardship of both food plants and medicine plants and just really learning and 
really feeling this rekindling of old ancestral memories, right? We carry these 
memories. All of us. We descend from people who for as long as we have living 
memories have been deeply connected to the earth and deeply connected to 
plants. We all descend from people like that. I found that great love for the earth 
being rekindled and remembered. 

 
 I remember learning about heirloom seeds, learning that tomatoes came in 

other colors than just red and round, and learning that there is this incredible 
biodiversity within the plant kingdom and within the farms and gardens and 
began to learn that seeds and plants not only had this incredible diversity but 
that they also had stories and lineages of human hands that had carried them 
and had this beautiful reciprocal relationships throughout the generations. I 
think equal to my joy of discovering this whole new world of the ways in which 
people have interfaced with plants throughout time was a wellspring of grief too. 
Of acknowledging that I didn't know the seeds of my ancestors and the foods of 
my ancestors and really had a deep curiosity to reconnect to my own cultural 
heritage through that lens of food and seed and medicine plants. Basically, it has 
taken me a 20-year journey to rediscover my ancestral cultural heritage through 
learning from the seeds and from planting foods and medicines from my culture. 
Learning seed songs and learning seed stories and learning more in-depth about 
our ceremonial cycles and our creation stories as they relate to these foods and 
medicines and seeds. It's been a deeply profound and healing path for me 
personally. It's also, I think, one way in which we as indigenous people or just 
people in general heal the intergenerational historical trauma that we carry from 
having been disconnected from these very time-honored relationships that we 
have to our food plants and our medicine plants. 

 
 I've been spending the last couple of decades talking with elders within my own 

community of Akwesasne, our Mohawk community and other surrounding tribal 
communities and gatherings seeds and gathering stories and teaching younger 
generations about the importance of that and really just recommitting to those 
relationships with those plants, and making a renewed commitment to steward 
them and tend them for my children and for the generations of grandchildren to 
come. It's been a really beautiful journey. In fact, I'm actually writing a book, a 
memoir, kind of all about finding my way home, so to speak, through 
reconnecting to plants and food and seeds. It's been a deeply profound 
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adventure, and it keeps happening. There is so much magic when we connect 
with our food and our seed in this deeper way and it's really changed me. 

 
David: Beautiful. Thank you. So what kinds of plants have you rediscovered in this 

journey? You said at the beginning that when you first started getting interested 
in this, you realized that a lot had been lost. I'm sure at this point that you have 
probably revived a lot of traditions of working with some unique species. What 
kinds of foods and medicines have you rediscovered and reintroduced? 

 
Rowen: Well, I think for me it's reconnecting and relearning where we started, what's 

from the creation story. Many of these foods and seed plants figure very 
prominently into these stories, the tellings of the Three Sisters, the corn, and 
bean, and squash. Also, medicinal plants, the wild strawberries, the tobacco, our 
sacred ceremonial tobacco. The original potato which is the Jerusalem artichoke, 
which is used for food and also for medicinal purposes as well. Then kind of 
spiraling outwards. That's kind of where I started. Those particular plants that I 
just spoke of were the plants that came to us from our creation story, from the 
body of our original woman's daughter. Those plants were given to our people, 
her descendants, to sustain us for the rest of time. As it was told to me that our 
creation stories never ended. It is still unfurling. It is still happening in every 
moment. Every spring when we recommit to caring for those seeds and caring 
for those medicines and caring for those particular plants, we renew those 
covenants that we would take care of the plants and the plants would take care 
of us. Every human that walks the face of the Earth is bound in that reciprocal 
relationship with the plants and food plants and medicine plants. So that's been 
a really beautiful part of rediscovery or revitalization or restoration is getting to 
know those particular plants a little bit more and integrating them not only into 
our daily life, but we've been also revitalizing our traditional rites of passage with 
our young men and women, teaching them about the importance of these 
particular plants and many, many, others. 

 
 Again, we have an incredible collection of food and seeds that have large 

ethnobotanical cultural memory that is associated with them. But we kind of 
started with those particular plants that really figured prominently in our 
creation story because it draws people in. When we connect our medicine plants 
and we connect our food plants with story, it kindles something deep inside 
people's hearts and makes them want to show up and do the hard work of 
growing them in the garden and tending them and harvesting them and 
processing them into food and medicine. That's kind of where we stared, but 
even if we just talk about corn, or beans or squash, there are dozens of specific 
varieties that come under each of those particular food plants, right? We have all 
colors of the rainbow, of corn and beans and squash. Then we also have all the 
different medicine plants that we plant around the garden, whether it's the 
sacred tobacco or the wild strawberry or the sunflowers. There's all different 
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types of those that we've been finding again through foresighted elders who 
kept them alive during those times of change when now as many people were 
growing the anymore. Really recommitting and helping those elders to grow out 
the seeds and to get them spread more widely to our communities. 

[0:15:32] 
 Because within tribal communities but I think in general across North America 

and just the Western world, we're seeing an increasing number of people who 
are malnourished or who have obesity or diabetes or heart others. There's a lot 
of epidemics in health epidemics that are happening based on the food that we 
eat and not seeing food as medicine and not seeing that food is supposed to be 
healing and nourishing. That's been wonderful because within our communities 
there's a high instance of type two adult onset diabetes and obesity and heart 
disease that can be directly prevented if we are taking the food as medicine 
approach and introducing these pre-colonial foods back into people's everyday 
diet and life. That's been a big part of our approach is to get young people paired 
up with older folks who know how to plant these and steward them and grow 
them and then we get these foods back into our everyday life. 

 
David: Excellent. I like that term pre-colonial. It makes me think that maybe you should 

write a book about the pre-colonial diet for treating the post-colonial diseases. 
 
Rowen: Exactly. 
 
David: Let's imagine here, and maybe you've actually had this conversation before, but 

let's imagine that somebody in the audience listening is a genetic engineer who 
works at Monsanto and they are of the mindset that transgenic crops are the 
answer to all kinds of problem. That they will feed the world, that they will have 
higher resistance to drought and climate change. That they're basically the 
answer to all of the shortcomings of traditional indigenous agriculture, which 
obviously cannot feed the people of the world under the current conditions. 
What would you tell this person? Or maybe you've actually had this conversation 
and what have you told these people?  

 
Rowen: Well, it's an interesting place. I've definitely had these conversations in many 

different configurations over the many years that I've been a seed advocate and 
advocating for traditional seed sovereignty. What I come back to every time is 
that if you look at the span of human history, we've been cultivating the earth 
and in this reciprocal relationship with plants for over 10,000 years. We've been 
able to exist and subsist and thrive using the diversity of an indigenous food and 
seed plants to feed our villages and our communities. Granted in the last many 
years in the last decades or centuries, we've seen an increase in human 
population on the planet, and we've all heard the stories, but the multinational 
corporations claim that they're the only way to feed the world. But there are in 
many instances places that show that really the best tool in the face of global 
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climate change and increasing our climate resilience is diversity. It's really about 
insuring that people have access to seeds that are regionally and locally adapted 
that thrive within the unique low input organic soils that exist in that particular 
region. I really do think it's a falsity that these one-size-fits-all multinational 
corporate genetically modified seeds can really feed the world. I feel like that 
there's a lot of false science that really backs that that is paid for by those same 
corporations. Really that these traditional land raises, these varieties that have 
been adapted throughout time over many, many generations to very specific 
places, high altitude gardens in the Andes and desert gardens in the southwest, 
these varieties have stood the test of time. They have stood the test of time 
because they're diverse, and because they have the capacity to make food no 
matter what the climate is. They will thrive in those very marginal conditions.  

 
 I put my faith in those seeds and I put my faith in not only those seeds but the 

cultural memory and the traditional ecological knowledge that is held within 
indigenous communities that know how to weather the storms of life and know 
how to survive and endure. I mean we hear incredible stories of pre-colonial 
food production and seed production where when George Washington was 
raiding Iroquois and Mohawk villages during the revolutionary war that we had 
grown million bushels, they had destroyed actually a million bushels of corn and 
that was pre-colonial agriculture. There was no mechanization. There was none 
of that. I think we have to place our faith in that diverse cache of traditional 
indigenous seeds and really, I think, spend some time with folks like Vandana 
Shiva, Navdanya. Seeing that the real revolution is in seed freedom and is in 
restoring these traditional varieties within those cultural contexts and within 
those small farming villages, and that those are the varieties that are really going 
to nourish the world and are really going to be the ones that truly feed the 
future.  

 
David: Yeah, good words. Well, if you are saving seeds, it means that you have seed 

growing projects and seed producing gardens and seed producing farms. If you 
have these seed producing farms and gardens, it means that these plants are 
vulnerable to contamination by genetic toxins blowing in the wind from 
Monsanto crops. How have you been affected in this particular area? I know that 
it's a big issue in organic farming in general. I'm just wondering if you could give 
us an update on how this particular work is holding up under the current 
circumstances of genetic pollution being very widespread.  

 
Rowen: Yeah, I know it's a significant issue. I mean many of us have become activists 

within this work because of these issues that you speak about. I mean I came 
into this work recognizing that over 90% of the agricultural biodiversity that once 
existed on this planet is no longer in existence. We can feel a deep immense grief 
or rage or anger when we hear statistics like that. But I also like to show I guess 
the resilience or the resistance to those sorts of facts, which is that there is a 
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growing movement on the ground of people just like me and you who deeply 
care about the legacy that our ancestors left for us in the form of food and seed 
and medicine plants, and are really stepping up to make that renewed 
commitment. Teaching people within our communities how to grow good seed 
and food in the face of all of these adversities that we're seeing in the modern 
day. Like you're saying, transgenic corn crops that are blowing this genetically 
engineered pollen onto our traditional indigenous corn varieties. We're seeing 
that as a significant issue really all over the globe.  

 
 But really how we stand up in the face of that is that we use education. We were 

doing a lot of programming all over North America again within tribal 
communities and small farming communities to really equip people with the 
knowledge of how do they grow good seed, how do they make sure that it's 
isolated from those big genetically engineered farms. There are different 
techniques that you can use to isolate the flowering of your particular food and 
medicine plants so that they are out of the window of pollination for those 
particular crops. But I think in addition to growing good seed is about growing 
good stewards who know how to grow good seeds in the face of all this 
adversity. We've been developing train the mentor programs, you know teaching 
people about how to grow good seeds in these circumstances and then how to 
teach others how to do that. 

 
 We see this movement of organic seed really growing and multiplying like the 

seeds themselves. It started off as something very small within the organic food 
movement. I mean even a lot of the organic food that you buy in the Whole 
Foods or in a local foods co-op isn't always grown with organic seed. We're really 
starting to create more literacy within our communities around how important it 
is for the seed to be organic and for it to be stewarded with care and for it to be 
taken care of as part of a resilient sustainable local food system. We're doing our 
best to create that literacy. We know that when we have a lot of challenges on 
the horizon in terms of the intensity at which the seed industry is being 
consolidated by these multinational corporations. But saving seeds and planting 
them and sharing hem is one of the most potent forms of activism that we can 
do in this time. I think it's one of the most hopeful acts that we can do in the face 
of all that because it can be really daunting and really overwhelming to think 
about what we've lost or what the challenges are. But what I tell my students is 
to just remember that we can be these little islands of coherence in that sea of 
chaos of just caring for seeds in our own home gardens, in our own farms and 
making sure that there's little arcs of diversity that are still existing amidst all 
that.  

 
David: Yes, absolutely. Well, I am personally curious of course about the progress with 

preserving medicinal plants and you've mentioned a couple. You've mentioned 
the wild strawberry and the tobacco. I know from my own work and education 
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and travels that the world of medicinal plants is facing its own challenges of 
overharvesting and loss of habitat, and even genetic modification is happening 
with a lot of the important herbs. That's something that people don't know 
about, but we have things in our future like transgenic peppermint and things 
like that or coming our way. I'm particularly interested in specifically with what 
you are doing at Sierra Seed or other projects that you might be connected to. 
What's the general status of preserving the medicinal plants as opposed to the 
food plants?  

 
Rowen: Yeah, absolutely. It's definitely a part of the work we're doing and there are 

certainly many incredible humans who are involved in this work alongside many 
of us seed keepers. In fact, I was just approached just a few weeks ago by a 
teacher of mine. He's an ethnobotanist. He's Tarahumara or Raramuri from 
Northwest Mexico, and I studied under him quite a number of years ago in and 
around the Sonoran Desert, learning the traditional ethnobotanical medicinal 
plants of his people. He's actually just now about to write a book on the many 
beautiful uses of medicinal plants within North America by tribal communities.  
I'm being liaisoned to connect him to many of the medicine people within the 
Iroquois and Mohawk communities in the northeast. We're seeing a lot of the 
same issues up where we are. The community that I grew up in has been deeply 
impacted by industrial pollution, and so many of the medicinal plants that have 
been used throughout time in our community have been impacted as well. Just 
as we humans are impacted by those environmental toxins and pollutants, our 
medicinal plants have been impacted as well. 

 
 There's been a lot of initiation of working cross-culturally in other places with 

medicine makers from many different communities working in collaboration to 
find places where those medicines can be harvested for our ceremonies and for 
our medicine uses in places that aren't environmentally polluted. But I know that 
there are incredible amounts of people within our own Iroquois and Mohawk 
communities that really are stressing the importance of making sure that the 
medicine plants are taken care of just as well as our food plants have been taken 
care of. Really making sure that that line, that we remember to take care of our 
medicine plants just alongside. 

[0:30:06] 
 Many of our medicine plants are actually more wild harvested and wildcrafted. 

But as we know within many tribal communities that there was a relationship, 
and even though it wasn't necessarily taking one seed and planting it in the 
ground and growing it in that way, there was still stewardship that was 
happening. There were ways in which we are managing the landscape to 
encourage those particular plants to come and to encourage those life cycles. 
Unfortunately, because of the lost of our land base and because of the 
privatization of land, it's been increasingly more difficult to have access to our 
gathering grounds to care for those seeds. So many different communities that 
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I'm working with who are traditionally hunters and gatherers and foragers, 
specifically along the eastern sierras in California and some of the tribes in the 
upper northwest, are really looking to doing more cultivation with their 
medicinal plants. Doing wildcrafting of some of the seeds of those wild plants to 
preserve and resource some of that genetic diversity that exists out in the wild. 
But then bringing them into our farms and gardens and propagating them so 
that they can flourish in larger populations than they exist in the wild. It's kind of 
exciting to see those initiatives propping up and getting to see how those 
medicine plants can weed their way in more prominently into our cultivated 
gardens as well. It's part of the way in which we as a culture have to adapt. 

 
David: Yes, absolutely. Good information. It sounds like going back to the traditional 

agroforestry lifestyle that used to be everywhere even here in the coast of 
California where the tribes were taking care of the land like a gigantic garden, 
harvesting the oak trees and using the medicines that were growing there 
naturally. So excellent information. Now, I'm curious, just to go back to this 
cultural difference that I brought up earlier. I know that a representative of a big 
agribusiness corporation is going to look at seeds in a particular way. They are 
going to look at seeds as their profits, their bottom line. They're going to look at 
seeds as genetic material and so forth. When you look at seeds, what do you 
see? What do you feel? 

 
Rowen: Well, I've always said, and this is something that's been told to me by those who 

taught me well, is that we see plants as our relatives. They are our kin. Again, it 
goes back to those original stories and that cultural memory that is encoded 
within our relationships to those seeds and foods and medicine plants. But they 
came to us and are related to us through our cosmogenealogy, through our 
traditional stories. So again, planting sacred seeds in the modern world, caring 
for seeds as though they are our relatives, as though they are your grandmother 
or your sister or your auntie is a very different approach to the modern industrial 
way in which we look at the world, which is a dead inanimate backdrop for 
human exploits. It's a difficult thing to translate sometimes, to really say that we 
love these foods and seeds as though they are our relatives. Wendell Berry who's 
a wise poet, he said, "We exploit what we merely value, but we depend what we 
love." Part of my passion on this work of teaching, and mentoring, and bringing 
this work into communities, and facilitating all of these educational 
opportunities is to get people to fall in love with their food and their medicines 
again like it was in the old days. Like it was when our ancestors connected with 
these plants. They used these plants in their ceremonies. They related to these 
plants as animate living breathing beings.  

 
 That's part of the decolonization that we're working on is remembering that 

these plants are alive and that we have these deeply encoded reciprocal 
relationships that run in our blood and our bones and that really make our life 
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much more meaningful when we approach our food that way and when we 
approach our medicine in that way. That's a big part of my inspiration in this 
work is to get people to fall in love with the food and medicine plants again in 
that intimate and familial way instead of just seeing it as a commodity, or as 
something you can purchase. Or, again, like numbers on a spreadsheet, or 
pounds in a bucket, that they give us life, that they give up their life so that we 
can have good lives. They whisper beautiful secrets to the very hearts of 
ourselves so that we can be restored in our health when it comes to our 
medicine plants. I feel really encouraged and empowered and inspired to see 
more indigenous leadership and more indigenous voice being included within 
the overall organic food movement and also the traditional medicine movement. 
To really focus on that leadership cross-culturally, to have that voice from the 
indigenous people really reminding everyone. Because everyone who is listening, 
no matter who you descend from, you descend from people who have had that 
beautiful intimate relationship with food and medicine plants no matter where 
you come from, because we all are indigenous to somewhere, and we all have 
those original agreements in our blood and our bones. That's, I think, one of the 
most important shifts I think we need to make in our alternative food and 
alternative medicine movement is to really deepen it and to really make sure 
that we're connecting with these foods and medicines as though they are our 
relatives. 

  
David: Yeah, wonderful. Thank you. Well, one of the goals of this Plant Medicine 

Summit is to give people some practical information about the use of herbs, 
specifically medicinal plants, and also a lot of other therapeutic applications of 
natural medicine and healthy diet and so forth. I imagine that a significant 
percentage of listeners take something away and actually start doing something 
with it. One person at a time begins to adopt these practices, and this movement 
begins to spread a little bit more. So I'm wondering if you can give people a little 
bit of practical advice who may not know anything about seed saving, or they 
might be listening and hearing these words about the importance of this 
particular work for the first time and they might feel inspired. I'm sure everybody 
is inspired by your talk, but some may feel inspired that they would like to 
actually follow your work and they would actually like to start doing something 
even though they may just have a little backyard. What advice would you give 
people as far as how to get involved, what to do, what steps to take, how to 
network, what kind of resources are available and so forth? 

 
Rowen: Absolutely. Well, I think now more than ever, I think that there is more support. 

Twenty years ago, when I began this, it was still a budding movement, but there 
are so many ways in which we can plug in. Again, kind of thinking back to the 
story that I told about how I got involved in this. I think a wonderful way in is to 
begin to think about is there an ancestral seed, whether it's a medicine plant or a 
food plant, that you can connect with. Is there a way in which you can weave 
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your own story, your own lineage and heredity into this because it brings 
meaning, it brings back that connection and restores that relationship. I often 
encourage my students who take my program to identify one medicine plant or 
one food plant that maybe would connect them to their ancestry. Many of us 
come from all different backgrounds and lineages, but how can you make that 
one connection and go deep and make a commitment to planting that even if it's 
in a planter box on your patio or in a small community garden plot. Make a 
commitment to learn from that plant. Grow it for one year and watch it through 
all its many life cycles. I guarantee you that you'll learn so much. There are so 
many books out there, there are so many websites, there are so many resources, 
and in many ways in this modern world we tend to be kind of overinformed. But 
I think that there is this beautiful simplicity of planting a seed, watching it grow, 
caring for it, and engaging in that reverent informed curiosity that we humans 
have. We have that as an amazing part of who we are. 

 
 That's a good place to start. There are many, many, resources out there. There're 

ways in which you can engage in your local community. Finding your local seed 
library or find a seed swap in your area. We also host a seasonal mentorship 
within our Sierra Seed Cooperative where we kind of have an online distance 
learning mentorship where we guide people through the seasonal cycles from 
April to November and engage in all manner of different inquiry around how to 
enliven this work in our lives. So yeah, there's lots of places to start, but I think 
starting from the heart and starting from just one plant that you really care to 
engage in on that deeper level I think is a good way in.  

 
David: Excellent. Wonderful. Well, I just want to give some resources for people. First of 

all, you have the upgrade package where you can get the audio recording and 
listen to this wonderful inspirational talk by Rowen many times and the 
transcript will come with that as well. You can find that at 
plantmedicinesummit.com/upgrade. Also, I would like to give you Rowen's 
websites. The first one is sierraseeds.org and the second one is 
nativefoodalliance.org. Rowen, if people are coming to your websites, what are 
they going to find? 

 
Rowen: Well, particularly the Sierra Seeds website, when you land there, there's a 

number of ways you can get involved. Again, I mentioned before kind of our 
signature way that people can get involved from wherever you are across the 
globe is to connect with our, we call it Seed Seva. Seva in Sanskrit is this idea of 
service, service to seeds. We've developed a seasonal monthly mentorship. If 
you click on the button that says Online Classes, you'll find out more 
information. It's pretty low-cost. We like to keep it accessible to people of all 
different backgrounds in places where they're at. Then we have a blog there. 
There's all kinds of ways to get involved at the Sierra Seeds website.  
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The Indigenous Seed Keepers website, which is the nativefoodalliance.org 
website, you'll find a lot more information about some of the work we're doing 
and tribal communities. We are engaging that work cross-culturally, so there's 
lots of ways in which we are connecting communities, native communities with 
other communities to grow gardens of healing and hope. All of my contact info 
will be there as well. I hope to see you all as a part of some of our programs in 
the months coming.  

 
David: I'm sure you will. There's a large audience, and I know a lot of people will be 

interested. Just in conclusion now, I'd like to go back to the very first question 
that I didn't fully ask you, and that was about integrating seeds into some of 
these creation stories. I know that you are a great storyteller as part of your 
work. So maybe just in closing things, you could tell us a creation story that 
weave the seeds together so that the seeds have deeper cultural spiritual 
meaning for people to understand.  

 
Rowen: Absolutely. Well, our creation stories are very long, and so to make it brief, as I 

mentioned before, we believe that we descended from original woman. We 
believe that she fell from this place that we call Sky World and that she came 
clutching a handful of seeds in her hands. When she landed upon in this great 
watery abyss, she landed upon the back of this beautiful turtle, which is why we 
know this place, this continent as Turtle Island. She began to move in a 
counterclockwise motion and to sow those seeds and to begin to sing the world 
awake, the moon guiding her cycles and all of these things. She soon began to 
bore a daughter and the two of them began to create this beautiful world that 
we all live in, began to sing it all awake and bring it into creation. The daughter 
as she became of age, she became pregnant with twins, the twins who were 
eventually going to create all of the duality in this world, the twins of good and 
evil, so to speak, those twins who are going to be developing all the beautiful 
things and then all the challenging things.  

 
 But when they were born, they were born in a way that actually killed the 

mother, original woman's daughter. When she laid down in her kind of final 
breath and in her final words, she said that the food plants and the medicine 
plants that were going to sustain the people were going to grow from her grave, 
were going to grow from her body. When she passed, the corn sprouted from 
her breasts as that original sustenance. It's the food that we first feed our babies 
when they're born. It's the food that is the last food that is given to somebody 
before they make their journey on to the next world. The beans were grown 
from her fingers, just like our fingers are long like bean pods. That's where the 
original beans grew from. The squash grew from her belly button like an 
umbilical cord. The tobacco grew from her mind. The wild strawberries grew all 
around her heart. The original potatoes and the sunflowers grew from her legs. 

[0:45:21] 
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 It was this beautiful Mother Earth garden that was going to sustain the people. 
That's a garden that my children and I plant every spring. We plant that same 
configuration to reconnect us to that beautiful creation story. Many of our young 
people, the young men and women, who are going through our rites of passage 
plant that same garden too so that we remember who we are and where we 
came from. Because when we came here, that was asked of us. Who are you? 
Where do you come from? What are you doing while you're here? And what will 
you do when you leave this place? It's about connection. It's about relationship. 
It's about making meaning and giving back in ways that sustain and nourish 
those beyond the time of our own. We know that that creation story comes alive 
every spring when we plant those seeds. We hope that those of you who are 
listening who are gardeners and farmers and medicine makers that maybe you'll 
rekindle some of those beautiful stories in your bloodlines as you begin to plant 
these seeds this spring. I look forward to hearing more from each and every one 
of you about how you find more depth and meaning in the planting and caring 
for your seed relatives. Thanks for having me here. 

 
David: Rowen, thank you. That was very beautiful. Just on behalf of all of us, thank you 

for the very important crucial work that you are doing and for your beautiful 
presentation. Thank you. 

 
Rowen: Thank you, David. It's been such a pleasure, and I'm really looking forward to 

seeing ways in which we can continue to collaborate. Thanks again for having me 
on. 

 
David: My pleasure. And to everybody listening, thank you for joining us in this segment 

and join us in another segment of The Plant Medicine Summit. 
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